OHIO SCHOOL COUNSELOR ASSOCIATION

LDI BOARD MEETING MINUTES

July 29, 2010
The meeting was called to order by president Shawn Grime, at 4:22 pm. 

In attendance:  Kris Owen, Eileen McGarvey, Kristi Leonard, Sarah Collins, Jim Collins, Sara Williams, Kelley Schubert, Susan Boggs, Shawn Grime, Brandi Cooper, Lynne Hall, Gerianne Cumo, Kristine Kunkle, Deb Gray, Marcy McKendry

A quorum was present

Motion:  A motion was made to accept the slate of District Representatives as presented: Terry Wood - district director 11, Randy Cooper - district 6, and Gerianne Cumo -  district 7 to complete the current terms.  The motion was made by Susan Boggs and seconded by Kristine Kunkel.
Vote: vote in favor of the motion was unanimous.

For: 9
  
Against: 0

Abstain: 0 

Motion carried.

Motion:  A motion was made to accept the 2010-2011 fiscal OSCA budget. A final budget report will be presented at the September Board Meeting. The motion was made by Debbie Gray and seconded by Gerianne Cumo.

Vote:  vote in favor of the motion was unanimous.

For: 11
Against:  0

Abstain:  0

Motion carried.

Motion:  A motion was made to approve the 2010-2011 OSCA work plan.  The  motion was made by Brandi Cooper  and seconded by Susan Boggs.

Vote:  vote in favor of the motion is unanimous.

For: 11
Against:  0

Abstain:  0

Motion carried.
There being no further business, Lynne Hall motioned to adjourn the meeting and Shawn Grime seconded it.  

Shawn Grime, president, adjourned the LDI board meeting at 4:42 pm.

Marcy McKendry

Leadership Development Institute Meeting Notes

Wednesday, July 28, 2010

President Shawn Grime welcomed OSCA attendees.  

General Meeting

Welcome and Introduction:

Alison Hooper, the new administrative assistant, introduced self and provided a introductory activity to initiate conversation. She went over the items in the folders.  When addressing the business cards she asked each member to look over the cards and let her know any changes that need made and she will edit them and print more.  She has encouraged OSCA members to recycle all paper and provided a recycling station.  
Discussion took place on what information should be on business cards.  It was decided that it would be up to individuals as to what information they would like included on business cards.  

Each attendee did a short introduction.  Shawn shared some personal insight about leadership and his learning experiences as OSCA president. His objective is to support existing initiatives already in place and facilitating new initiatives.  He announced his focus being to push momentum to grow our OSCA membership.  Statewide about 25% of practicing counselors are part of our association.  Shawn’s goal is to exceed this amount.  “Pie in the sky” goal.  We need to market OSCA with what we have to offer to our members.  

Review of Board Binder and Important Documents:
· Shawn encouraged attendees to review binder, specifically our work plan.  Shawn briefly described each section of the binder.  Focus on the “what’s”, not the “how’s”.  Our responsibility on the board is to make the decision, and delegating our actions to committee members.  ASCA is our model for conducting our board.  Keep the focus on the big ideas.  

· Encourage emerging leaders for the board.  

· Made references to our new email accounts.

· New ethical standards that have been updated for school counselors and school counselor leaders.

· Use the binder to add board meeting minutes.  Binders will be collected at the May meeting.  
Overview of ASCA Delegate Assembly/Conference/LDI:

Shawn Grime and Ellen McGarvey went to Hawaii for the ASCA LDI for Presidents and President elects.  Focused on technology, dealing with media, some professional development opportunity.  

Ohio appears to be a model for other states.  (Go OSCA!)

A big topic of discussion at the ASCA Delegate Assembly was something termed the “20/20”

Discussion led to our advocacy of our profession through the title that represents us (school counselor vs. guidance counselor) and our representation at ODE as well as support from ODE and individual districts in our curriculum development and implementation of that curriculum.  

Guest Speaker: Dr. Martin Richie, University of Toledo
Author of the article: Counseling Is Not a Profession – Yet, which stirred some controversy

He spoke about the justification behind this article (summary of): 

· uniform standards recognizable across states for reciprocity purposes, certification/licensure, college requirements

· part time graduate work vs. full immersion into a profession

· school counselors are replaceable (first to get cut in struggling district, replaced by social workers or districts contract with agencies)

· no state representation (no one who overlooks our profession from ODE)

· less than 25% membership in our professional organization 

· little autonomy over internal operations (no adopted scope of practice to follow or refer to)

· need more data to support the difference we make/ our importance

Technology Training of Use of Wild Apricot, OSCA Network, Google Applications, Constant Contact and GoTo Meeting:

· Shawn reviewed the current website and made it a point to bring our attention to specific changes and updates in both member and non-member sites.

· Events link: Protocol – Alison Hooper will set up the events so those tied to the events can access the workable information needed to communicate with OSCA members in their districts.
· Presenters at All-Ohio will submit their Power Point presentations that will be uploaded and accessible for members who are unable to make it to the conference.  These will be kept for one year through membership benefits.  

· Discussion about adding a link for information about grants offered that school counselors may be able to take advantage of, specifically for Ohio.

· Information about Wild Apricot and how to access OSCA email is included in board member binder.

 For contacting members in your district

· Log in to account

· Go to saved searches
· Click on district – it will bring up a list of current membership (If you want to run labels for addressed, Alison would be the best resource to create these through a mail-merge option)
· To send an email, click on create new email.  Type in subject.  If possible, you can delete your reply email and put in the OSCA email address.  Type in message (all the editing options are available), click on preview and send, and then click on send message (If you don’t like how it looks, click on edit option, you can also test the email for trial purposes).  

To add an event:

· Send the following information to Alison: (soon a template in paper form will be available for you to include all the information needed to add an event) Provide information regarding title of event, description date, location, time (you can put in links for maps, directions) Pre-conference questions

Other advantages:

1. There is flexibility to cater to specific groups (high school counselors, middle school counselors, etc..)

2. A resource for contact information regarding specific members
3. Emails reminders for renewal of membership automatically
DO NOT click on the editing function of members.  
If you receive a request from someone to update their membership information, reply for them to log in and make the changes themselves, OR you could forward their request to Alison Hooper.

· Social Network Site – OSCA Network discussion points:
· We discussed adding district sub-groups

· At this time and with the questions related to professionalism, we are not using Facebook or Twitter as a networking tool

· Google Apps website
· Refer to Quick Start Guide in binder

· Board Reports 

· Through trial and error: the plan at this point ad time, the plan is for everyone to update the same form through google docs.  Marcy McKendry will send a reminder email to update board reports.  If you have nothing to report, type in “nothing to report” at the prompt

· Any questions about g-mail, contact Alison Hooper to help

Thursday, July 29, 2010
Shawn welcomed attendees back.  

Door prizes were given out.  
Review of financial/reimbursement procedures, Sara Williams

· Tips for Board members provided

· Overview of financial procedures (see handout)

· Keep receipts –able to be turned in for tax purposes

Work Plan Discussions

· We wear two hats: OSCA operates like a business, and we need to remain in that mindset, and we are also compassionate people 

· Recommends book, Good to Great by Jim Collins for leadership advices (it’s a business model)

Quote “Whatever you are, be a good one”

The Hedgehog concept: What is it that we do best? What can we be the best at doing? Focus on those things -  Don’t be good at a lot of things and great at nothing.  

· SWOT analysis:  Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities, Threats to association 

· Breakout session, each group was assigned an area.  

Strengths 

· All Ohio Counselor Conference

· Website

· People in the right seats on the bus (Get the right people on board, in the right positions where strengths are utilized, and getting people who are oppositional off the bus)

· Willingness to try new things

· Invest time and money in being involved nationally (6 delegates to represent Ohio)

· Membership (we recognize this as an opportunity for growth)

· Other states look to s as a model for counseling organizations

· Long standing reputable organization

· Positive relationship with OCA

· Financially strong

· Positive people

· Policy Governance (structured board meetings to increase our efficiency)

· Grants/Awards
Weaknesses

· Lack of visibility
· Doesn’t sell itself (why would I want to be a part of it?) We aren’t “branded”

· Awareness of benefits (try to see our association through the eyes of the membership)

· Lack of active PR 

· Collecting more global data (Spark report)

Opportunities

· Collaborate with colleagues and other associations

· ODE – be recognized and considered a necessary resource for students (learning support, Ohio Core, Credit Flexibility, etc)

· Demonstrate our viability to help with student’s 

· Our profession: Success – our worth as school counselors & our role as school counselors

· DATA COLLECTION – collaborate to produce a framework for data collection as a membership benefit? 

· Increase our membership, especially with the technology advancements

· Open communication and discussions with colleagues and university sites about training/education for school counselors

· Exploring the possible technology opportunities available
Threats

· School districts think we are replaceable

· APATHY toward our profession – no curriculum or standards adopted by state

· Money      Anxiety

· Lack of awareness of our value

· Document our time and explain our data

· CASELOAD       Lack of time to make ourselves effective
· No ODE representative or representation

2010-2011 Work Plan summary

· Shawn went over the Work Plan goals

· Every five years, the ethical standards would be looked at, some of our discussion today may be about restructuring the five year plan.

Break Out Sessions – Shawn assigned attendees to work on specific tasks.  Below are notes from group lead by Shawn Grime on marketing brain storming.
· Voices for Ohio’s Children – Should we generate some possible talking points in case we are able to speak?  

· Meeting purposes focus on state and federal children policy issues and state fiscal issues, opportunity for stakeholders to share concerns because of budget cuts on the children in Ohio’s communities

· Kelly Schubert would like to know what their policies and agenda are and then make a decision about whether their focus is aligned with our mission. Shawn Grime mentioned the prospect of attending the first session in Defiance, Ohio. 

Kelly Schubert is searching Voices for Ohio’s Children on the internet.

· It has been decided that Shawn Grime will attend the first meeting in Defiance
· Ohio Learning Network  (Deb Segner)

· They have funding to provide scholarships for high school students to take AP courses online

· She sent Shawn Grime a document to put in the next issue of the Advocate 

· This could be a resource for flex credit opportunities

· Active marketing for membership

· Consult with a marketing company to get ideas about marketing strategies

· Alison Hooper gave a suggestion on possibly calling retired counselors and personally invite them to join

· Find emails from counselors across Ohio and send a generic presentation to allow them to customize “hot topic” and send it to everyone as a service to all counselors.  

· Offering discounts on re-joining or trial memberships?

· Targeting graduate students through webinars to earn graduate credits

· How many schools pay for membership and counselors don’t know it

· Market buying a membership for school counselors through Parent Teacher Associations

· Send letters to administrators before National school counseling week to help them show appreciation

· Are district directors taking membership apps to their district workshops?
· Could we partner with Ki Sigma?  Where we are willing to come do a workshop?  

